

This department of *Red & White* is edited in the interests of former students, a fact which the editor wishes to impress upon all alumni. The success of these issues will be credited entirely to those who have contributed to them. Whatever news is contained under this heading is for your information, and anything of interest that you may add will prove of great benefit to our readers. Please remember that your department is an important one in *Red & White*, and also that the editor will be grateful for any contributions from the alumni of St. Dunstan's.

The annual meeting of St. Dunstan's Alumni Association was held in the Canadian National Hotel, Charlottetown, immediately after the alumni luncheon on May 30, 1933. There were about ninety members in attendance. The reports of the President and Secretary were submitted and adopted as read. After topics of general business had been discussed, the President called for nomination of officers for the coming year.

The following officers were elected .:

President	Sylvere Des Roches, '22
Vice-President	Dr. L. McKenna, '20
"	Amedee Caron, '18
Sec'y-Treas	Rev. J. A. Sullivan, '25
AsstSec'y.	Rev. R. V. McKenzie, '18
Executive Committee	Mark R. McGuigan, '14
	Prof. J. F. McMillan, '25
	St. Clair Trainor, '23
	Simon Paoli, '16
	Dr. C. H. Dalton, '96
	Rev. F. F. Walker, '13
	C. V. Darveau, '96

As the term of office of Judge C. Gavan Duffy as a member of the Board of Governors of the institution had expired, the meeting proceeded to appoint a new member. Mr. Alban Farmer, B.A., L.L. B., was appointed by a unanimous vote. The meeting then adjourned.

## Reverend William E. Cameron

It is with much regret that we chronicle the death of one of St. Dunstan's distinguished alumni, Rev. W. E. Cameron. The sad event occurred in Calgary on June 6, 1933. His death came following a very short illness.

Born at Grand River, P. E. I., December 3, 1878, Father Cameron was educated in Charlottetown, winning the first Rhodes Scholarship for Prince Edward Island at St. Dunstan's. He was a man of exceptional intellectual qualities, a hard and conscientious worker, a fact which is evidenced by his having secured a Rhodes Scholarship. He graduated with a B. A. Degree at St. Dunstan's in 1903, remaining for two years on the teaching staff before proceeding to Oxford University, England, as P. E. Island's first Rhodes Scholar. After three years at Oxford, he returned to St. Dunstan's where he taught for several years before entering St. Augustine's Seminary. Father Cameron was ordained in this Province in 1916 by his Lordship, the late Rt. Rev. Louis J. O'Leary and soon left for Calgary to begin his sacerdotal work.

He was at first engaged in parish work, but his qualities as a teacher having become known, Father Cameron subsequently became principal of St. Mary's High School, a position for which he was adequately fitted and which

he held until his death.

St. Dunstan's regrets the passing of Father Cameron. He was another of her famous sons who had acquired rank in the educational field. He was doubly dear to us, having been a student here and also a member of our faculty for several years. The Alumni Department of Red & White wishes to extend sympathy to the relatives and friends of Father Cameron.

May he rest in peace.

Roy Phillips, ex '25, post-graduate of Eckel's College, Philadelphia, has recently been elected President of the P. E. I. Mortician Association. Roy was formerly Assistant Secretary of that Association. Alumni extends hearty congratulations.

Dr. Leo B. McKenna, '20, of Charlottetown, Vice-President of our Alumni Association, has seen it fit to take unto himself a wife. On September 30, he was married

to Miss Minnie Bell of Montreal. The Alumni Department of Red & White offers hearty congratulations.

Congratulations are also extended to Henry Wedge on his recent marriage to Miss Marie Delaney of Wellington. Henry is an ex-student of '33. He is furthering his studies at Dalhousie University.

Alumni will join in congratulating Mr. J. E. Michaud who was elected to the Canadian Parliament in his constituency at Restigouche, Madawaska County, N. B. Mr. Michaud is a graduate of St. Dunstan's, having obtained his B. A. Degree in 1910. We wish continued success to this popular parliamentarian.

James D. Reddin, ex '28, who has completed his course in Dentistry at Dalhousie University, has recently opened a practice in Charlottetown. Alumni join in wishing him success in his chosen profession.

Francis Doiron, B.A., '27, has opened offices in Summerside where he is now practicing law. Alumni join in wishing him success.

Among recent appointments to the teaching staff of Prince of Wales College are John F. Connolly, B.A., '30, and William Reddin, B.A., of the class of '32. We bespeak their success in their worthy profession.

Elmer Pineau, B.A., '29, a graduate of St. Dunstan's, and formerly principal of Tignish High School, has been appointed to the teaching staff of Summerside High School. This popular appointment speaks well for his ability as a leader in educational circles.

Roland D. Howatt, B.Sc., '22, who graduated in Medicine recently from Queens University is at present in Charlottetown, P. E. I. May success follow him.

Robert Cain, ex '33, has entered St. Mary's Redemptorist College, Brockville, Ont. Bob was a very popular member of his class, and his former classmates join in wishing him success in his preparation for missionary life.

Reginald McCarville, ex '29, has also entered St. Mary's College for the same purpose. To Reg also we wish a great measure of success.

Reginald McLean, ex '33, is attending St. Joseph's College, University of Alberta. During his stay here Reg made many warm friends who miss him.

John McGuigan, B.A., '28, has taken up the study of Medicine at the University of Alberta.

Elliot McGuigan, S.J., paid a brief visit to the college during the past summer before leaving for Dublin, where he is now continuing his theological studies.

Since the beginning of the college year, The Most Reverend J. C. McGuigan, D.D., Archbishop of Regina, spent a pleasant evening at St. Dunstan's. Archbishop McGuigan is one of St. Dunstan's most illustrious sons. His Grace is apparently in the best of health in spite of his many cares, and the students of St. Dunstan's are always pleased when favoured with his visit.

It was also our pleasure to have The Most Reverend A. A. Sinnott, D.D., Archbishop of Winnipeg, for a visit recently. Archbishop Sinnott is well known here and his visit, though short, afforded us much pleasure.

Shortly after the beginning of the college term, Rev. Dr. Gavan Monaghan, a former professor of philosophy at St. Dunstan's, visited the University. Father Monaghan is much improved in health. While here, he met many of his acquaintances among the student body and faculty.

Rev. Richard Ellsworth, D.D., '27, will complete his graduate course in Chemistry and Biology at the Catholic University of America this year.

Rev. Edwin Doyle, B.A., of Calgary, Alberta, called at St. Dunstan's on his way to Rome, where he is now studying Canon Law. Rev. Richard R. St. John, Chicago, Ill., was among the welcome visitors to St. Dunstan's since the last issue of *Red & White*. Father Richard has not lost any of his pleasantness, and his visits here are always enjoyable ones. He is the editor of a department of the American Church Extension Magazine.

John K. Hughes, '14, spent a very pleasant vacation visiting his mother and friends in Charlottetown during the past summer. It was also our pleasure to have this jolly conversationalist for an afternoon's visit.

Since the last issue of *Red & White* the following alumni have also visited their Alma Mater:

Rev. Leo Sullivan, Empress, Alberta.
Rev. Joseph Fay, Hanna, Alberta.
Dr. Storey Hynes, Claresholm, Alberta.
Dr. St. Clair Smith, Boston, Mass.
Rev. James Fitzgerald, Winnipeg, Manitoba.
Mr. Justin Hughes, Barrister-at-Law, Laverne, Sask.
Dr. Owen Trainor, Winnipeg, Manitoba.

Dr. William Fisher, Fifth Avenue Hospital, New York City, paid a pleasant visit to St. Dunstan's during the summer months. Dr. Fisher was accompanied by his wife.

Alumni Department extends to its readers best wishes for a Merry Christmas and a Prosperous New Year.



The best laid schemes o' mice and men Gang aft a-gley; And leave us nought but grief and pain For promised Joy.

-Burns.

There is great ability in knowing how to conceal one's ability—La Rochefoucauld.